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ASEA Files Suit to Compel Release of Statewide Salary Study  

 

The union is seeking Relief through the Alaska Superior Court for multiple violations of the law 

 

Juneau –Today, the Alaska State Employees Association (ASEA) AFSCME Local 52 filed a lawsuit in 

the Alaska Superior Court to compel the release of the statewide salary study following the Dunleavy 

Administration’s refusal to release the $1 million dollar study to the public. The union asserts that the 

administration unlawfully manipulated the study and is now hiding the report from the public.  

 

Alaska public services continue to hover at the brink of breaking point. The stress placed on Alaskans 

working for the state is becoming unbearable as recruitment and retention issues continue largely 

unaddressed. To remedy high attrition and high vacancy rates, the Alaska Legislature appropriated funds 

for this salary study in legislation signed by the governor in 2023. Segal Company was awarded the 

contract later that year with the intention that the study be completed and released in the summer of 

2024.  

 

Executive Director Heidi Drygas emphasized “The law requires this Administration to be transparent 

and share the results of this publicly funded study, and it’s the right thing to do. If we want Alaska to be 

open for business and we want Alaska to be a premier place to work, we need to be sure that we pay our 

state employees fairly and competitively. The last thorough analysis was completed over 15 years ago 

and a lot has changed since that 2009 salary study was published. A successful and thriving Alaska 

requires a functioning government – and a functioning government needs public employees. 

 

ASEA/AFSCME Local 52 is an affiliate of the American Federation of State, County, and Municipal 

Employees (AFSCME). AFSCME represents more than 1.4 million public service workers across the 

country. AFSCME Local 52 is the largest union of state and municipal public service workers in Alaska 

with more than 8,000 hardworking public employees. ASEA members provide essential services that 

Alaskans rely on every day from everything to licensing and contracting to emergency dispatch and 

delivering public assistance benefits. ASEA members care for people from all walks of life to ensure they 

have the services they need to live with dignity and respect. They work everywhere Alaska needs them 

and keep Alaska running! 
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